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Madam President, 

The Czech Republic fully associates itself with the intervention on behalf of the EU.

We thank the Commission of Inquiry for the latest report. We reiterate our full support to the Commission’s mandate, and call on the Syrian authorities to grant the Commission immediate and unrestricted access throughout the country.

We remain appalled by serious violations and abuses of human rights, fundamental freedoms and all violations of international humanitarian law in Syria. The emergence of the COVID-19 pandemic aggravated the already critical humanitarian situation in Syria. Together with our partners, we share a deep concern about the humanitarian situation in Idlib and parts of western Aleppo, especially regarding the status of millions of civilians, including women and children. 
We urge all parties to the conflict to stop committing indiscriminate air and ground attacks against the civilian population and civilian infrastructure, including against hospitals and medical facilities, schools, markets and homes. All parties to the conflict must uphold their obligation to spare and protect the civilian population from the effects of the armed conflict.
The perpetrators of all violations of international humanitarian law must be held accountable. In this regard, we call for the referral of the situation in Syria to the International Criminal Court. We also support the mission of the International, Impartial and Independent Mechanism.
Finally, the Czech Republic strongly supports all efforts to find a political solution to the conflict through the intra-Syrian talks in Geneva. 

Thank you.

